
Prince Road Storm Sewer Outlet 
Schedule ‘C’ Municipal Class Environmental Assessment 
Project Update and Recommended Design 

 
In February 2021, the City of Windsor initiated a 
Schedule C Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment (EA) study for the proposed Prince 
Road storm sewer outlet at McKee Creek. This 
study is building on work completed under the 
Sewer & Coastal Flood Protection Master Plan 
(SCFPMP) and is focusing on finding the preferred 
location and design of the outlet and associated 
pumping station. The study area is shown on the 
key map. 

Through evaluation and consultation with key 
stakeholders (property owners, Hydro One, ETR, 
Essex Region Conservation Authority, Ministry of 
Environment, Conservation and Parks), a 
recommended location has been selected on lands 
owned by Russell Street Property Holdings Inc. 
within the study area. In addition, the recommended 
design of the outlet and pumping station has been 
developed. 

Project material for review is posted on the City’s 
website: 

https://www.citywindsor.ca/residents/Construction/Environmental-Assessments-Master- 
Plans/Pages/Prince-Road-Storm-Sewer-Outlet-Environmental-Assessment.aspx 

An Environmental Study Report (ESR) is being prepared as part of this study. A Notice of Study 
Completion will be issued in late summer 2022, and will provide details on how to access, review and 
comment on the ESR during the 30-day public review period. 

The study has been conducted in accordance with the requirements of Schedule C projects as outlined in 
the Municipal Class EA document (2000, as amended in 2007, 2011 and 2015), which is approved under 
the Ontario Environmental Assessment Act. 

If you are interested in participating and/or would like to be added to our mailing list, please contact a 
member of the study team below: 

 
Ian Wilson, P. Eng. 
City of Windsor 
Engineering Department 
519-255-6100 extension 6369 
iwilson@citywindsor.ca 

Clarence Jubenville, P. Eng. 
Consultant Project Manager 
Stantec Consulting Ltd. 
519-966-2250 
clarence.jubenville@stantec.com 

 
 

Information collected will be used in accordance with the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy 
Act. With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record and 
may be included in project documentation. 
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